
 
Public Works and Building Department Report 

Council Meeting, November 10, 2011  
 
SIR FRANCIS DRAKE INTERSECTION PROJECT 
We will have our first public outreach meeting on November 15, 2011 at 7:00 pm in 
Town Hall. 
 
CORTE MADERA CREEK BANK STABILIZATION PROJECT 
The project is substantially completed.  Some winter planting work to follow. 
 
BOLINAS AVENUE TRAFFIC CALMING AND DRAINAGE 
RFP’s are going out to hire a consultant to proceed to the next phase. 
 
POST OFFICE PARKING LOT REHABILITATION 
We received a bid from Nerviani Paving to overlay portions of the Ross Post Office 
parking lots.  The bid also included installing two ADA compliant curb ramps at the 
crosswalk on the south side of the Post Office.  The Public Works Committee decided to 
postpone the project until the downtown landscaping design was approved. 
 
COUNTY OF MARIN SPECIAL OVERLAY PROJECT IN ROSS 
The County recently overlaid the path that runs along Allen Park from Kentfield to the 
Ross Post Office parking lot.  A special thanks to Jack Curley for initiating the project 
and to the County road crew for doing such a great paving job. 
 
ROSS SCHOOL / COMMON 
Meetings will take place pursuant to the Special Council Meeting of November 4, 2011. 
 
SYLVAN LANE LAGUNITAS  INTERSECTION 
Sylvan Lane residents have been invited to attend the meeting of November 8, 2011 at 
4:00 pm in Town Hall with David Parisi who will discuss the traffic issues at Sylvan 
Lane and Lagunitas Road intersection. 
 
AROUND TOWN 

• The County will be removing a large Monterey Pine that is lodged between the 
path and the flood control channel.  They assessed the tree and deemed it a 
hazard.  They are planning to remove it soon.  They will notify us and give us the 
exact date. 



• Our Public Works crew has been trimming and removing brush and debris along 
the right-of-ways, they cleaned ditches and catch basins to prepare for the winter 
days. 

 
BUILDING PERMITS, RESALE INSPECTIONS AND BUSINESS LICENSES 
In the month of October we issued 8 building permits with an actual valuation of  
$369,149 and 5 plan-check permits with a future valuation of $218,419.  We scheduled 
two new resale inspections and processed 2.  We collected $646.25 in business license 
fees.   
 
BUILDING DEPARTMENT INCOME FOR OCTOBER 2011: Copy attached. 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            


